

STUDENT COUNCIL MINUTES

Guests: Anabella McElroy (Ubyyssey), Nathan Bawaan (Ubyyssey), Charlotte Alden (Ubyyssey), Bernice Wong (Ubyyssey), Iman Janmohamed (Ubyyssey), Aisha Chaudry (Ubyyssey), Tova Gaster (Ubyyssey), Violetta Lapinski (Masters Students AKVA@UBC), Ashley Haines (Elections Administrator), Lawrence Liu (VP Finance-elect), Kamil Kanji (President's Office), Joshua Kim (President's Office), Romina Hajizadeh (President's Office), Viola Chao (President's Office), Alexis Volland (Indigenous Engagement Facilitator), Keith Hester (Managing Director), Sheldon Goldfarb (Clerk of Council), Joanne Pickford (Admin Assistant)

A) Call to order:

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm.

B) Territorial Acknowledgement:

The Speaker:

- UBC is situated on the unceded, occupied territory of the Musqueam, Squamish, and Tseil-Waututh peoples.
- We are active participants in colonialism.

C) Approval of the Agenda

1. MOVED ESHANA BHANGU, SECONDED MATHEW HO:

"That the agenda be approved as presented."

... No objections

D) Membership and Attendance: Introductions, new member, declaration of vacancies

New members: Ayesha Irfan (Arts)

Vacancies: Architecture, Audiology, Journalism, Library-Archival, Population & Public Health, Regent, Science x 2

Goodbyes: Mandy Furr (Library-Archival)

E) Speaker's Business and Remarks (5 minutes)

F) Statements from Students at Large (3 minutes each)

Violetta Lapinski:

- The permanent art collection is owned by the students of UBC.
- The last time paintings were sold there was a referendum.

- Why no referendum this time?
- Why are students not being made aware of this issue?
- This is a rare and unique collection
- The first piece was the EJ Hughes painting.
- Used for pedagogy at UBC.
- I am a grad student.
- My research topic is the permanent collection.
- I am interested in maintaining the stewardship of this collection.
- This should not be sold off in pieces.
- The collection needs some care and some restoration.
- It needs to be displayed.
- Have the collection travel, be on loan.
- Hoping tonight's motion can be tabled so there can be further discussion before selling the art.

Eshana Bhangu:

- There's no need for a new referendum: the referendum of March 2017 authorized us to sell four paintings.
- We have only sold one.
- This is a \$3.8 million art collection.
- It costs us \$40,000 a year in insurance.

Violetta Lapinski:

- It does cost money, but it could make money if it went out on loan.
- Donations from artists and alumni would help.

G) Approval of Minutes of Council and Committees

2. MOVED MATHEW HO, SECONDED KAYSAN ADRIYANTO:

"That the following minutes be accepted as presented."

| | |
|--|-------------|
| Advocacy Committee minutes dated August 11, 2022 | [SCD180-23] |
| Governance Committee minutes dated August 22, 2022 | [SCD181-23] |
| Executive Committee minutes dated August 31, 2022 | [SCD182-23] |

... No objections

H) Consent Items

Consent Items Requiring a Simple Majority
Consent Items Requiring a 2/3rds Majority

I) Presentations and Accompanying Motions

Equity Goals and Progress – Eshana Bhangu, Alex Vollant, Romina Hajizadeh, Viola Chao

[SCD183-23]

- Equity at the AMS is fairly new.
- Last year was the first time we had the current structure in place.
- We are working on the implementation of EDI best practices as our overarching goal.

Goal 1

- Make the AMS Equity team a constant resource for Executives allowing them to better imbed EDI within their portfolios.
- Meet with Exec team monthly: planning to attend Exec meetings and have an equity action item for those meetings.
- Meet Execs individually.

Goal 2

- Liaise with Constituencies re EDI – already begun in the summer.
- Want to be resource for the Constituencies.
- Monthly EDI circle meeting.
- Meet biweekly to monthly.
- Provide support for equity, diversity, and inclusion principles.

Goal 3

- Facilitate basic EDI training for all student government and permanent staff.
- Regular office hours for staff and AMS Councillors, to begin in December.

Goal 4

- Create a permanent full-time EDI staff position.
- Student staff only work one-year terms.
- A permanent position will create continuity.
- May keep a couple of student positions, reporting to the permanent position.

Goal 5

- Develop an internal compensation policy for equity-deserving groups.
- Aligned with UBC Indigenous Financial Guidelines.

Goal 6

- Carry out an EDI assessment and review of the existing Equity Action Plan by April 2023.

Goal 7

- Revise the Equity Action Plan by April 2023.

Goal 8

- Create a mental health taskforce by January.

- Create and publish a mental health survey by November.

Goal 9

- Create an Indigenous Strategic Task force at the AMS.
- Liaise with UBC and Constituencies.
- Hold events.

- These goals are part of a short term plan.
- Hope to complete most by the end of the year.
- Longer term goals will be in the Action Plan.

Goal 10

- Collaboration with Indigenous groups.
- Changing the relationship with the Indigenous Committee based on self-determination, decolonization, Indigenization.

Questions

Kaysan Adriyanto:

- Re the mental health task force: how will you engage with the student body to make sure that students respond to the survey?

Eshana Bhangu:

- Survey fatigue is real, but when there's an issue students care about, there's uptake.
- We will be strategic in our timing.
- The number of questions is important.

Mathew Ho:

- Can you explain how attendance and action items at Exec meetings will work?
- Also, can you give more details on the timeline for revision of the action plan? And who will be involved in revising the action plan?

Eshana Bhangu:

- I will ensure this is a monthly standing item.
- It won't be a to-do list; it won't be extractive; it will be a genuine conversation.
- There's a problem with siloing at committees.
- The point of the Executive Committee is to embed equity at the top of the committees.

Viola Chao:

- Re the timeline of the revisions – by the end of the school year.
- There will be equity circles.
- Indigenous committees will be involved.
- Also UBC's Equity and Inclusion Office, the Women's Centre.

Eshana Bhangu:

- And the Steering Committee, i.e., the committee chairs.

Max Holmes:

- This looks ambitious and includes tasks not traditionally associated with equity, e.g., mental health.
- And there are gaps in who has been consulted: Services? Business staff?
- Financing adds up.
- What are you doing to include this in the budgeting process?
- There are 10 different goals: which are you prioritizing?

Eshana Bhangu:

- EDI training is organization wide, including Services and Conferences & Catering.
- This is focused on student government and permanent staff.
- Consulted Execs and Constituency circles.
- Some is what I ran on.
- Some was taken from the Equity Action Plan from last year.

Alex Vollant:

- Worked with the Indigenous Committee and other Indigenous groups.
- We're focusing, to start, on changing the structures.

Eshana Bhangu:

- Financing was included in the President's budget, including Indigenous Culture Month, but there will be reforecasting in January.

Viola Chao:

- The work this team does is very new.
- Some of it will become solidified into reports for next year's budget.

Ayesha Irfan:

- We are in a colonial space, using Robert's Rules, so what might decolonization look like?

Alex Vollant:

- We want to work beyond what is usually permitted.
- We're out of scope, someone said, but that is a colonial view.
- We are trying to attack colonialism from the inside.
- We have created Indigenous Finance Guidelines.

Eshana Bhangu:

- The guidelines were a big undertaking.
- Even UBC only released theirs last year.
- We're using the resources that are available.
- We want greater language representation: Musqueam-language signs.
- Decolonization is a journey.

Alex Vollant:

- We're trying to dismantle 400 years of colonialism, so it will take time.

Max Holmes:

- The creation of a mental health task force: who will lead it?
- This will be the Equity Department taking on lots of duties not within Equity.
- What is the model?

Eshana Bhangu:

- The task force would be organization-wide, including Services.
- There's a gap in our mental health advocacy.
- Can provide direction to advocacy VP's.

Mathew Ho:

- Are Goals 6 and 7 related?
- Goal 6 is an assessment to revise the action plan.
- Goal 7 is revision of the action plan.
- Both have the same completion date.

Eshana Bhangu:

- They will be done in conjunction with each other.
- The revisions would be at the end of the assessment.

New Financial System – Eshana Bhangu, Keith Hester

[SCD184-23]

Keith Hester:

The Problem

- Current systems: Dynamics for accounting, Sharepoint for clubs, Optimum for inventory, Caterease for invoices, etc.
- Too many systems.
- Reimbursement process for clubs takes too long.
- Current systems are not integrated.
- Difficult to verify duplicate reimbursements.
- Want to migrate servers to be cloud based.
- Currently our servers run out about every 7 years; if cloud based, will save money, won't need servers in the building, just pay for cloud storage.
- The cloud has higher security too.

Process

- Had consultations and saw demos for Encore Business solutions.
- Multi-year process.
- Started in 2019, thought it would take three months, but then COVID.
- We put together a wish list: aiming to get rid of paper.
- AMS unique, needed customization.
- Got quotes.
- Currently we are paying \$24,000 annually, plus \$11,000 for a system upgrade every three years.

- Proposed new system will cost \$16,000 a year, saving us \$8,000, and no regular systems upgrades will be required.

Benefits

- Reduce errors.
- Allows customization.
- Cloud-based.
- Auto updates.
- Integrates with other software.
- Receipts will be stored on the cloud and can be searched easily.

The Ask

- \$150,000 from CPF.
- Annual licensing of \$3,000.
- Clubs and Constituencies portion will be charged to the Clubs Benefit Fund; this is already in Code.

Where We Are

- Phase 1 was expense management.
- Will be rolling it out.
- Lots of technical things done.
- Now at the stage of training the trainers, who will train others.
- Clubs and Constituencies can view transactions on the cloud.
- Faster response.

Eshana Bhangu:

- Ordered the new credit cards.
- Hope to roll out by November 1.

Keith Hester:

- Phase 1 complete.
- VP Finance team will train club treasurers.

Questions

Mathew Ho:

- What will the troubleshooting process be like?
- Can you explain about training the trainers?

Eshana Bhangu:

- For troubleshooting, our accounting department can answer questions.
- Not expecting trouble.
- For training, the external organization is providing our team with resources.

VP Finance By-Election Results – Ashley Haines

[SCD185-23]

- By-election to choose new VP Finance.
- Great turnout: 6,377 out of 59,504 eligible voters, or 10.7%.

- Second highest turnout for a by-election in recent years.
- Ran two ballots:
 - One for UBC, VST, and Regent.
 - A separate ballot for St. Mark's because of issues importing student numbers into Simply Voting.
- One of the closest elections.
- Congrats to Lawrence Liu.
- [With this report to Council, Lawrence Liu became VP Finance.]

What Worked

- Smooth despite time crunch; felt supported.
- Just one complaint, no appeals.
- Steady lines of communication: the AMS President's guide to voting helped.
- Affiliate voting ability: they were able to eventually, a couple of days in.
 - The issue had to be fixed by Simply Voting.
 - Have been in touch with Simply Voting to make sure this is not a problem next time.

Improvements

- Affiliate voting.
- We want to increase visibility in future elections: an event would be nice besides the debate. A promo plan.

Questions

Max Holmes:

- How many email blasts did we send?

Ashley Haines:

- Five.

J) Executive and Committee Motions

3. MOVED ESHANA BHANGU, SECONDED DANA TURDY:

"That the AMS Annual General Meeting take place on October 31, 2022 (time TBA)."

Eshana Bhangu:

- We have only hit quorum twice in 40 years.

Max Holmes:

- Will this be online or in person?

Eshana Bhangu:

- Online.
- Most people prefer virtual even if there is no COVID.

4. MOVED ESHANA BHANGU, SECONDED DANA TURDY:

“That the AMS Annual General Meeting take place on October 31, 2022 (time TBA).”

... Carried

For (17): Eshana Bhangu, Dana Turdy, Ben Du, Erin Co, Audrey Chow, Ayesha Irfan, Mathew Ho, Kaysan Adriyanto, Cynara Onyemordi, Thomas Dunsmore, Rachel Kim, Jasneet Bal, Yash Ahlawat, Christian Kyle, Cissy Zhang, Ayo Lado, Katherine Feng

Against (1): Victor Liu

Abstained: Charlene Yang

5. MOVED THOMAS DUNSMORE, SECONDED RACHEL KIM: [SCD186-23]

“BE IT RESOLVED THAT in accordance with the passed referendum of March 2017 Council sell the following three artworks from the Permanent Art Collection:

Abandoned Village, Rivers Inlet by E.J. Hughes, South of Coppermine by A.Y. Jackson, Northern Image by Lawren Harris for a total value of at least \$2,350,000.00 CAD.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the total percentage of annual interest generated from the amount of money made, from the sale of the three aforementioned artworks, and deposited into the AMS Endowment Fund, be dedicated to special Hatch Art Gallery programming for supporting student art projects and initiatives.”

Eshana Bhangu:

- This is to execute the 2017 referendum, which passed with an 80% vote.
- It authorized the sale of four pieces; one piece has already been sold.
- We have a large deficit, and you’ve been asking for innovative solutions.
- The three pieces recommended for sale here are the ones of highest value.
- The sale will help address the deficit; the money will go to the Endowment Fund.
- This will also allow us to increase accessibility for the other 69 pieces in the collection.
- Interest generated will go to support and potentially expand the Hatch Art Gallery.
- Some objections were raised:

Objection 1: This is creating profit and we’re a non-profit.

- This is being done to prevent a staggering fee increase at a time of affordability issues.
- The deficit is ultimately hurting students.
- This is being done for the students.

Objection 2: The EJ Hughes piece is our oldest piece and selling it would hurt our credibility.

- These pieces cost us \$40,000 in insurance and we can display them only once a year.
- Art is meant to be enjoyed.
- We’re not a museum; not sure we have any business holding art that’s not student art.

- What we want to do is support student programming at the Hatch.
- Objection 3: Council doesn't know enough to sell art.
- That's the point: the experts have told us we are out of our depth maintaining this collection.
 - We want to focus on student art.
- Objection 4: There wasn't enough consultation.
- The Executive and Council are responsible for making the highest level decisions, like this one.
 - We are the ones who can be held accountable.
 - We've looked at other solutions, like loaning out art, but this is not part of our purpose as a student union, and we want to address the deficit.
 - We can buy two new Safewalk vehicles with the \$40,000 insurance.

Max Holmes:

- Will this be included in the deficit report?

6. MOVED THOMAS DUNSMORE, SECONDED RACHEL KIM:

"BE IT RESOLVED THAT in accordance with the passed referendum of March 2017 Council sell the following three artworks from the Permanent Art Collection:

Abandoned Village, Rivers Inlet by E.J. Hughes, South of Coppermine by A.Y. Jackson, Northern Image by Lawren Harris for a total value of at least \$2,350,000.00 CAD.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the total percentage of annual interest generated from the amount of money made, from the sale of the three aforementioned artworks, and deposited into the AMS Endowment Fund, be dedicated to special Hatch Art Gallery programming for supporting student art projects and initiatives."

... Carried

For (20): Eshana Bhangu, Dana Turdy, Ben Du, Erin Co, Audrey Chow, Ayesha Irfan, Mathew Ho, Kaysan Adriyanto, Cynara Onyemordi, Thomas Dunsmore, Rachel Kim, Jasneet Bal, Yash Ahlawat, Christian Kyle, Sofia Cecic, Cissy Zhang, Ayo Lado, Charlene Yang, Cindy Wang, Katherine Feng

K) Constituency and Affiliate Motions

L) Discussion and Consultation

M) President Remarks – Eshana Bhangu

[SCD187-23]

- Working on deficit management.
- New Flavour Lab menu.
- Transitioning the new VP Finance.
- Indigenous Culture Month.
- Interfaculty Cup:
 - Lots of Constituencies participating.
 - Medals, prizes.
 - Intense and fun.

- Working with the University re \$500,000 for food insecurity: a sizable amount is to go to the Food Bank.

Questions

Mathew Ho:

- How will the deficit affect the Health and Dental Plan's funding?

Eshana Bhangu:

- We are hoping UBC will cover some of our plan costs.
- Last year we had a \$1500 benefit for mental health while UBC had embedded mental health counsellors: duplication.

N) Executive Remarks

VP Finance – Eshana Bhangu/Lawrence Liu

[SCD188-23]

Mathew Ho:

- How is the transition going?

Lawrence Liu:

- It's coming along.
- There's a lot to learn.
- Excited for new financial system.

VP Academic & University Affairs – Dana Turdy

[SCD189-23]

VP Administration – Ben Du

[SCD190-23]

Max Holmes:

- Great Clubs Fair.
- Is there anything you would do differently next year?

Ben Du:

- Thanks for the kind words.
- This was the first year back after the pandemic.
- Hopefully we set a benchmark.
- We were up till 4 am the night before, so that's something we learned: you need to plan in advance.
- It cost a lot of money.
- Thanks to our sponsors for covering the deficit.
- Have to depend on your team; I had a great team.
- Students love puppies.

Christian Kyle:

- What Constituency had the best booth?

Ben Du:

- We needed more Constituencies at Clubs Fair.

- Next year we'll give more advance notice.

VP External Affairs – Erin Co

[SCD191-23]

Managing Director – Keith Hester

[SCD193-23]

Mathew Ho:

- Why is there a reference to planning the Welcome Back Barbecue?

Keith Hester:

- That's for next year.

Max Holmes:

- Re the funding deficit in Services:
- Are we going to continue funding these services if we get no funding from UBC?

Keith Hester:

- The businesses are doing better, and we're funnelling money from there to the Services, so we shouldn't be increasing the deficit because of the Services.

Senior Student Services Manager – Kathleen Simpson

[SCD192-23]

Christian Kyle:

- Besides Safety McSafe Face, do the other Safewalk vehicles have names?

Kathleen Simpson:

- One is called Room Est.

Audrey Chow:

- Are you considering an option to make the Food Bank student only?
- Will this make a difference to the deficit?

Kathleen Simpson:

- We have not explored this, but it has been recommended to us.
- It may be something to consider.
- The Vancouver Food Bank could absorb the non-students who currently come to us.

Mathew Ho:

- Will Tutoring continue online even though COVID is over?

Kathleen Simpson:

- We do tutoring in all first-year residences.
- We are not considering online this year.
- Could expand to space in the Nest.

O) Committee Reports

Advocacy Committee – Dana Turdy

- Working on the ESG Principles report.

- Working on the External Policy Manual.

Steering Committee – Eshana Bhangu

- No report

Finance Committee – Eshana Bhangu

[SCD194-23]

- Quarterly report finally on OnBoard.
- Different from previous reports:
 - More holistic, not just financial, includes usage.
 - The AVP Finance worked really hard on this.
- Approved Sustainability Projects Fund applications and Clubs Benefit applications.

Questions

Cynara Onyemordi:

- First Week kits were estimated to bring in \$37,000, but only made \$4,000.

Eshana Bhangu:

- Sales were low.
- Lessons to be learned.
- We used to include Welcome Back tickets in the kit.
- This year they were sold separately.
- The Events team tried to pivot, but it was too late.

Cynara Onyemordi:

- Food Bank is underfunded: what are we going to do?

Eshana Bhangu:

- We just have to take the hit.
- But if the businesses do better, we can take money from there.
- And we are advocating to the University for funding.
- Also fundraising.
- It's very expensive to operate Food Bank.

Kathleen Simpson:

- There's also a Food Bank reserve fund, a onetime fund from UBC last year.
- But we need something consistent.

Max Holmes:

- Is the Finance Committee discussing fee referendums for next year?

Eshana Bhangu:

- We've stated we are looking at a fee restructure.
- Want to do that sooner rather than later.

Governance Committee – Audrey Chow

- Trouble meeting quorum.

Operations Committee – Ben Du

- Congrats to Thomas being appointed Vice-Chair.
- Communal piano restoration or replacement project.
 - The piano is breaking but still being used.
 - A survey will be released about this.
- Term 1 committee schedule has been set.

Questions

Mathew Ho:

- Do you have a timeline for the piano?
- Are you in the consultation stage?

Ben Du:

- Relatively aggressive timeline.
- One to one and a half weeks to make a decision.
- The piano is breaking as we speak.
- There's a QR code on the piano itself.

HR Committee – Cynara Onyemordi

- Intro meeting.
- Outlined goals.

Student Life Committee – Christian Kyle

- Interfaculty cup.
- Working with Presidents Council to set up the First Year Committee.
- Reviewing Firstweek and Jumpstart.

Advisory Board – Eshana Bhangu

- No report.

P) Report from Presidents Council – Eshana Bhangu

No update.

Q) Board of Governors, Senate and Ombudsperson (10 minutes each)

Senate – Eshana Bhangu

Mathew Ho:

- Details on the appointment process for student senators?

Eshana Bhangu:

- No different from previous years.
- Caucus sends out a survey on committee preferences, then makes recommendations to Senate.
- Usually there's a reshuffle in September; didn't really have one this year.

R) Historical Update (10 minutes)

Sheldon Goldfarb:

- Happy Birthday to the AMS
- We will be 107 on October 15.
- Started in Fairview: Oak and 10th.
- Not here; that's why we had the Great Trek in 1922.
- After UBC opened on September 30, 2015, the AMS held its founding meeting two weeks later and chose Sherwood Lett to be its first President.
- Sherwood's photo always hangs on the wall here, except for the time when it was stolen.
- The name Alma Mater Society is based on the Latin for "Nourishing Mother."
- I interviewed Evelyn Lett back in 1997 and she said that's why they chose it.
- But we were also following McGill and Queen's.
- The history is complicated, and so is the pronunciation; I even wrote a poem about that:

Does It Mater?

Now, would you say that Alma Mater
Rhymes with "Later, alligator"?
Or should we seek a rhyme with otter
When pronouncing Alma Mater?
Or maybe choose a rhyme with chatter
For our dear old Alma Mater?
Chatter, otter, otter, 'gator –
Which one rhymes with Alma Mater?
And is it "Al-muh" we should say?
Or maybe "Awl-muh" is the way.
The whole thing seems like quite a mess.
We'll have to stick to A-M-S.

Mathew Ho

- Who stole Sherwood Lett?

Sheldon Goldfarb:

- We don't know.
- Never found the photo that went missing.
- We got a replacement copy from the Vancouver Archives.

7. MOVED THOMAS DUNSMORE, SECONDED RACHEL KIM, THIRDED MATHEW HO:

"That the meeting move in camera."

The meeting entered an in camera session at 8:15 pm.

S) Other Business, Including In Camera Discussions, Notices of Motions, and Submissions

| | |
|--|-------------|
| PhUS Elections Certification Report | [SCD195-23] |
| ESA Elections Certification Report | [SCD196-23] |
| EUS VP Admin and FYC Election Certification Report | [SCD197-23] |
| FUS Fall Election Certificate report | [SCD198-23] |
| LSS 2022 Fall Election Certification Report | [SCD199-23] |
| VSEUS Fall Election 2022 Certification Report | [SCD200-23] |
| 2022 AMS Fall Bi-Election certification report | [SCD201-23] |
| CUS Fall Certification report | [SCD202-23] |
| LFSUS 1st Year Rep certification report | [SCD203-23] |
| AUS 2022 Fall Election Certification report | [SCD204-23] |

T) Next Meeting and Adjournment

The next meeting of Council is October 26, 2022.

The meeting adjourned at pm.

Votes and Attendance

| | Constituency | Attended | AGM Date | Sale of Art | |
|-------------------|------------------------------|----------|----------|-------------|--|
| Neal Cameron | Speaker | X | | | |
| Eshana Bhangu | President | X | Y | Y | |
| Dana Turdy | VP Academic | X | Y | Y | |
| Ben Du | VP Admin | X | Y | Y | |
| | VP Finance | | | | |
| Erin Co | VP External | X | Y | Y | |
| Kathleen Simpson | Sr. Student Services Manager | X | | | |
| | Architecture | | | | |
| Audrey Chow | Arts | X | Y | Y | |
| Ayesha Irfan | Arts | X | Y | Y | |
| Mathew Ho | Arts | X | Y | Y | |
| Kaysan Adriyanto | Arts | X | Y | Y | |
| Cynara Onyemordi | Arts | X | Y | Y | |
| | Audiology | | | | |
| Max Holmes | BoG | | | | |
| Georgia Yee | BoG | | | | |
| Thomas Dunsmore | Commerce | X | Y | Y | |
| Rachel Kim | Commerce | X | Y | Y | |
| Jasneet Bal | Dentistry | X | Y | Y | |
| Yash Ahlawat | Economics | X | Y | Y | |
| Jade Law | Education | | | | |
| Christian Kyle | Engineering | X | Y | Y | |
| Sofia Cecic | Engineering | X | | Y | |
| Kana Kawanishi | Forestry | | | | |
| Ezra Yu | GSS | | | | |
| Sabbir Hossain | GSS | | | | |
| Mopelola Akinjala | GSS | | | | |
| Eshita Swain | GSS | | | | |

| | | | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------------|---|---|---|--|
| | Indigenous Seat | | | | |
| | Journalism | | | | |
| Victor Liu | Kinesiology | X | N | | |
| Julia Wang | Law | | | | |
| Cissy Zhang | LFS | X | Y | Y | |
| | Library-Archival | | | | |
| Maddie Elder | Medicine | | | | |
| Kaitlyn Darrach | Music | | | | |
| Ayo Lado | Nursing | X | Y | Y | |
| Charlene Yang | Pharmacy | X | A | Y | |
| Hussein Elhagehassan | Planning | | | | |
| | Population & Public Health | | | | |
| Alec Lee | Ombudsperson | | | | |
| | Regent | | | | |
| | Science | | | | |
| Cindy Wang | Science | X | | Y | |
| Katherine Feng | Science | X | Y | Y | |
| | Science | | | | |
| Melina Amirsharafi | Senate | | | | |
| Keaanu Yu | Senate | | | | |
| Muge | Social Work | | | | |
| Jonathan De Souza | St Mark's | | | | |
| Shadia Qubti | VST | | | | |